Hambden Township Park Board Regular Meeting August 15, 2016

Hambden Park Board met in regular session on August 15, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in Hambden Township Hall. The following members were present: Mike Romans, Joyce Edelinsky, Linda Petkosek, Barry Bishop and Dan O'Reilly. Eric Germovsek absent. Also present were Dave Heald and Trustee Keith McClintock.

MINUTES

Motion to accept the July 11, 2016 minutes as presented by Joyce Edelinsky, second by Barry Bishop. Upon call of vote, all yes.

OLD BUSINESS

- **A.** Catherine Chuha, Farmers Market Park Board reported the current status of the market to Catherine. Trustees have not all reviewed the contract to date. Reiterated that electricity could not be provided if the set-up is along Route 6 in the front of the park. She is still looking at running the market from June-September once a week probably Wednesday from 2:30-6:30. Items that will possibly be sold are mobile dinners, sauces, pastas, soaps, oils, honey and maple products and breads. The Park Board will let Catherine know when they have something to report to her.
- **B. Post Community Picnic follow up** Considering the rainy weather there was a nice group for the picnic. Everything went well.
- C. Information Center Message Board/Benches The message board has been installed in the information kiosk; this completes Jonathan Adams Eagle Scout Project. Mike asked if the trustees would be doing a resolution thanking Jonathan for the project. Keith said he would bring the matter up at the next trustee meeting. It was also suggested that a plaque be attached to each of the wood benches stating they were constructed by Jonathan as an Eagle Scout project.
- **D.** Pavilion 2 Accessibility Sidewalk/ Parking/tree removals we only received one bid for the walkway from Fit-n-Finish for \$9,680.00. With nothing to compare the price to members decided we need more bids. Dominic Laudato no longer does concrete work.

E. Memorial Walkway

Mike said he put together wording for the memorial bricks and will be contacting Sam at Etched in Time to get a sample brick made for the board to review.

F. Miscellaneous - Mike read a writing assignment that one of the students at Hambden Elementary did regarding all the activities she was able to do at the park. Keith suggested the writing would be a good addition to the township newsletter. The name of the student was withheld pending permission by the school to reprint the writing assignment.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business.

The next regular meeting will be held on September 12, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. There being no further business to come before the board at this time motion by Barry Bishop, second by Dan O'Reilly to adjourn at 6:40 p.m.

Linda Petkosek, Secretary Joyce Edelinksy, President Hambden Park Board